## Kenosha County Genealogy Society

## **Board Meeting Minutes**

## 7 March 2016

The meeting was called to order by President Judy Uelmen at 6:35 PM at the Bio-Science Bldg. of Gateway Technical College. Those in attendance were: Judy Uelmen, Kathy Nuernberg, Frank Klein, Judy Reynolds, Jeff Huff, Dawn Jurgens and Mary Ann Cole.

The Secretary's report was read and approved.

The Treasurer's report was read and approved with a balance of \$2,223.13.

Judy Uelmen thanked Kathy for assisting in lining up the speakers for the rest of the year. We will have presentations on: The Kenosha Register of Deeds, Parkside Archives, cemetery art symbolism and researching the skeletons in your closet.

The possibility of a field trip to the Parkside Archives was discussed. The membership will be polled at the next meeting to see if there is enough interest.

There were some questions as to the dates for the One-on-One Help Sessions to be held at the Southwest Library during April and May. Judy Uelmen will verify the dates with the Library staff and clarify at the next general meeting.

The President's and Secretary's offices must be filled for 2 year terms at the June 2016 general membership meeting. At the next meetings, members will be strongly encouraged to consider running for either of these positions.

Judy Uelmen will ask Don Kueny to head up the Budget/Audit committee before the end of our membership year.

Kathy passed around a copy of the new membership application form she has designed. Everyone agreed it looked good.

Kathy also recommended that we add a surcharge to the membership dues for people receiving a mailed copy of the Society's Newsletter.

Judy Reynolds indicated that publicity has been sent in for the March meeting.

Jeff gave the board some familiar sayings and expressions and how they originated. Kathy may want to publish a few of these in the newsletter.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 PM.

Mary Ann Cole, Secretary